
  

  

 RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN 
CHURCH  

5000 Southwest Boulevard, Fort Worth, Texas  76116  ❖(817) 732-3388 

www. .org 
October, 2023 

Join Zoom Meeting             (US and Canada) 
Topic: Ridglea Worship Service 
Time: 10:30 AM Central Time  
Every week on Sun, until Jul 21, 2024 
60 occurrence(s) 
     
October    1         10:30 a.m. 
October    8         10:30 a.m. 
October  15         10:30 a.m. 
October  22         10:30 a.m. 
October  29         10:30 a.m. 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
Meeting ID: 875 7535 3065 
Passcode: 818178         

OCTOBER  NEWSLETTERS 
 ARE AVAILABLE  IN THE CHURCH OFFICE 

 
 
 
 

 
 

We will celebrate the  
sacrament of Communion on  

Sunday, October 1, 2023 

 SESSION MEETING  
WILL BE HELD ON 

 OCTOBER 19, 2023 At 7:00 P.M. 

 ECLECTIC CAFÉ  
SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

The Eclectic Café Sunday School  
Zoom code is 661 636 9082.   
No password required;  Attendees will be  
admitted from the waiting room.  

Lesson:   The EC is studying the book by  
Kathleen Norris entitled “Amazing Grace: A  
Vocabulary of Faith“.   The class selected the 
words they were most interested in discussing 
out of the 62 words the author has written.  

Mission/Vision statement 
 

Following our Savior’s example, 
Ridglea Presbyterian Church 

strives to perform 
acts of compassion 

and inclusivity 
in our daily lives 

while seeking to grow 
in spirit and hope. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87575353065?pwd=Mm9nK25Hc1BhOVArRFgwMG01YUhBZz09
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  PASTOR’S NOTES 
 

Telling the Truth 
 

  
  
 On their first visit,  they all sat  on  the back pew.   The pastor spotted them during the first

  hymn: Mom and Dad, and four children, from toddler to maybe fourth grade.   Oops,  wait, 
there was child number five, in a baby carrier.  They visited again, a few weeks later, and Josh, the dad, 
asked if he could stop by and visit the pastor, which was easy to  
arrange. 

There was a bit of small talk in the pastor’s office, before Josh began to talk about his  
background and appreciation of reformed theology, and he and his wife’s participation in an OPC  
congregation  for the last handful of years (that’s the Orthodox Presbyterian Church), which worshipped 
about forty-five minutes down the road, and that they – Josh and his wife – were hoping to find a  
Presbyterian congregation closer to home, since getting five kids wrangled and organized was  
becoming a bit much;  they were hoping that First Presbyterian had a good foundation with Calvinist 
theology.  Josh added that there were three other families who were commuting to the OPC  
congregation down the road, and all of them were looking for a change, mostly because the OPC  
congregation had a fifty-something pastor that would probably stay for another fifteen years, and Josh 
and the other parents weren’t too sure if that pastor had enough energy or really even enough  
understanding of Calvinist, reformed theology.  With a small pause for emphasis Josh remarked that 
altogether, he and these other families represented eight adults and at least twenty children; “at least 
twenty” because some of the wives were still having babies.  So pastor, Josh asked, how does First 
Presbyterian exhibit, and live out Calvinist, reformed theology?? 

As Josh was asking about reformed theology, the pastor’s mind was racing and skittering wildly 
– four families and twenty-plus children – is this a dream?  What reformed, Calvinist buzz-words could 
the pastor remember to get these families to stop commuting forty-five minutes and show up here every 
week? Irresistible grace, limited atonement, unconditional election, that’s a good start; Orthodox  
Presbyterian Church, they splintered off the southern stream in the 1920’s, or was it the north in the 
1850’s?  The pastor’s mind is racing around this windfall opportunity: four families!! Twenty children!!  
Silently, the pastor prays, “help me, God, to speak truth.”  So, the pastor leans in to truth. 

The pastor asks if Josh might have noticed, near the entrance, the photos of people who had 
gone into ministry from the congregation? There were seven so far, a couple of them had been foreign 
missionary workers – had Josh seen those pictures?  Two are young women, well, almost middle-aged 
now, each serving congregations a couple of states away.  And, this past Sunday, the pastor noticed 
that Josh and his spouse were visiting with the couple in front of them, but did Josh know that the  
woman was currently on the session and was the chairperson for the stewardship committee?  The 
pastor said a few more things about the importance of reformed theology, about bringing some of the 
strengths of John Calvin’s 16

th
 Century theology into the new millennium while also realizing that the 

representative nature of the PC(USA) – one of those Calvinist strengths – meant that the Holy Spirit 
continues to challenge Presbyterians to celebrate all the gifts of ministry and leadership with which God 
blesses women and men. 

The pastor was letting Josh know, gently, subtly, honestly, that the congregation, and the pastor, 
was part of a long, biblical, reformed, albeit bumpy tradition of women sharing in leadership and  
discipleship; if Josh and the families of which he spoke would like to be a part of such a community, 
they would be welcomed and loved and affirmed.  The pastor had barely paused when Josh said, uh, 
thanks for the time, I’m sure you are busy, and well, I need to go now; smiles, handshakes, and the 
pastor said that the conversation had been a real treat, and drive safe and say hello to the spouse, etc. 

The door was still closing when the pastor sighed.  People would ask about the family with five 
children, and would they be back?  Children, parents, potential, and it was all so close, so exciting.  
Three nights later, at the session meeting, the pastor talked about the conversation with Josh.  The 
pastor might flub a quiz on John Calvin, and might forget that the OPC began in the 1920’s, but also 
knew that the truth was the best defense for temptation.  The session agreed.  
 

      Peace,  
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Staff 
 

        
    Roger Harwerth, Pastor     roger@ridgleapres.org      
    Patricia Taber, Office Manager    patricia@ridgleapres.org 
    John Sauvey, Director of Music Ministries   john@ridgleapres.org  
    Dale Bench, Organist      dalepipeorgan@sbcglobal.net  
    Emily Everts, Children and Youth Ministries Coordinator emily@ridgleapres.org 
          

 
Church Office #817.732.3388  

Making contact... 
 

Ridglea Presbyterian Church is a member of the Presbyterian Church (USA). It is governed by the Session, an 
elected body composing of elders and pastors.  Our committees, led by elders, oversee our ministries. If you 
have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact us. Email:  Clerk@RidgleaPres.org. 
Our deacons oversee our ministries of care and compassion.  Email:  Deacons@RidgleaPres.org 

RPC TRUSTEES 
   

Class of 2023  Class of 2024  Class of 2025 
Jim Godfrey  Tom Sisolak 
   

RPC FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

  Class of 2023   Class of 2024    Class of 2025 Class of 2026  Designee 
 Will Stallworth   Steve Staples     Ken Kibler  Gordon Ramsey Shiryl Thompson Gillaspie 

2022-2023 RPC DEACONS 
Lynne Payne  - Moderator 

Kit Van Nostrand—Home Member Care Coordinator 
Ruth Ann Rinewalt—Hospital Care Coordinator 

Dean Phillips – Hospital Care Coordinator 
Jean Godfrey – Funeral Reception Coordinator 

Jo VanOosterhout 
Glenna Cleworth 

RPC SESSION 
Class of 2024  Class of 2025  Class of 2026 
Susan Everts  Mary Fisher  Beth Duncan 
Jean Hadley  John Little  Shiryl Gillaspie 
Marji Raunikar Mick Stuart  George Tischler 
Mary Beth Wagner Durinda Walker Reeve Van Nostrand 
 

Clerk of Session: Karen Landon 
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  A Big Just Bring It Hug 

When I delivered uniforms  

donated by our congregation to 

Luella Merrett Elementary 

School, I received not only a 

thank you but a BIG HUG from 

the school counselor! 

Ridglea Presbyterian congre-

gants donated 81 pants, shorts, 

jumpers, 2 sweaters, 139 shirts, 

1 package of boxers, and 260 

pairs of socks! 

I want to send that BIG HUG to 

our congregation and thank you 

all for supporting Luella Merrett  

Elementary School and for  

faithfully supporting Just Bring It! 

 

Marji Raunikar 
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THE 2023 FLOWER CALENDAR IS POSTED IN THE 

NARTHEX FOR THOSE OF YOU WHO WOULD 
LIKE TO PROVIDE FLOWERS  FOR THE SANCTU-

ARY  
SNDAY WORSHIP  SERVICES   

IN RECOGNITION OF SPECIAL DATES,  
OCCASIONS OR LOVED ONES YOU WOULD LIKE 

TO CELEBRATE IN THE  
UPCOMING YEAR. 

2024 

On the first and second Sun-
day of each month, beauti-
ful note cards will be  
available for RPC members 

to send to our “at home” members. Follow-
ing worship service, these cards will be in 
white baskets in the Narthex on a first come 
basis.  For the month of March, St. Patrick 
Day cards will be available. 

 

 

 

 

PWR General Meeting 

October 24, 2023   10:30 a.m. 

 

Chris Shahan will be sharing 

 her tour of Africa 

 

Come and learn about her trip 

with Sister Cities to Africa 

 

Refreshments will be served 

The Jam Sessions are held on the 2nd and 4th Monday in the 
Sanctuary from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  Lots of bluegrass, folk,  
Americana and country music is shared with acoustic  
unamplified) instruments.  Musicians of all skills are  
encouraged!  
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                October 2023 
 

During  Gifts  of  Women  Sunday on September 17,  2023, 
Katrina  Little   was   presented   with   an   Honorary    Life  
Membership in  Presbyterian Women to  honor her  faithful 

service at RPC.  We also recognized and thanked Jean Godfrey and Linda Wilson for their 
many  years  of dedicated service  on the PWR Coordinating Committee.   The  2023-2024 
Presbyterian Women of Ridglea Officers were installed by Pastor Roger: 
 
Moderator:  Katrina Little 
Vice Moderator:  Becky Williamson 
Recording Secretary:  Sue Guthrie (not pictured) 
Corresponding Secretary:  Karen Landon 
Treasurer:  Gleda Griffin 
Email Prayer Chain:  Ruth Ann Rinewalt 
Just Bring It Chair:  JoAnn VanOosterhout 
Circle One Chair:  Mac Zimmerman 
Circle Two Chair:  Kit Van Nostrand 
Circle Three Chair:  Thylis Chambless 
 
 
 
 
Circle News 
All circles have begun our new study, Sacred Encounters: The Power and Presence of  
Jesus Christ in Luke-Acts.  According to the author, “Luke presents a radical, inclusive, 
and hope-filled message to his community and highlights the universal scope of Jesus’  
message and the inclusivity of God’s love and salvation.”  New Circle participants are  
always welcome!  For more information, contact any of the officers listed above. 
 Circle One:   October 10  at Church (Fish Class)  10:30 a.m. 
 Circle Two:   October 10  at Church (Eclectic Café) 10:30 a.m. 
 Circle Three:  October 3  at Church (Eclectic Café   6:30 p.m. 
 
Looking Ahead 
Our PWR General Meeting will be Tuesday, October 24

th
 at 10:30 a.m.  Chris Shahan will 

present information about her recent trip to Mbabane, Eswatini (formally Swaziland) with 
Fort Worth Sister Cities.  Chris will describe her city tour of Mbabane as an ambassador 
from Fort Worth and share her safari experience as well.  No firm date has been set yet, 
but planning for the annual PWR Women’s Retreat has begun.  If you are interested in 
sharing your talents with the committee, please contact Becky Williamson.  
 
Just Bring It –October, 2023 
We will be supporting WestAid Food Pantry with Thanksgiving food items. 
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Many of us know the blessings of  
having fellow church members 
pray for us and others.  Prayer  
Request items are distributed to a 
list maintained by PWR.  Anyone 
who would like to be added to this  
distribution list should call the 
Church office.  Anyone who has a 
prayer request can send the 
information to Ruth Ann Rinewalt 
at r.rinewalt@att.net. 

 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday mornings  
 8:00 a.m. 

                             Sanctuary  
The men’s prayer breakfast has been a vital part 
of  Ridglea’s mission and ministry for decades.  
We enjoy a home-cooked breakfast (just $4.00) 
and pray for people and events throughout the 
world.   

We  need  ushers,   communion  servers,   and   liturgists  for  
Sundays  during the 2023 year of worship.   Please volunteer to  help with  the Sunday  
morning  worship service.   Also, if you signed up for a particular Sunday  and something 
comes up,  please contact Durinda Walker at 817-229-9880 in order to fill those positions.   
 
Sign up  https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d49a4ae2ea3f85-ushers1  

https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
https://www.ridgleapres.org?mailpoet_router&endpoint=track&action=click&data=WyIxIiwiNjk3NzQ3IiwiMTM4IiwiY2I1MTY2NGU0YWEwIixmYWxzZV0
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Marsha 

 

 
 
 
Beginning October 1

st
, we will have a new person on staff.  We have crafted a 20-hour per week 

position, and look forward to the energy and perspectives that will be shared. 
  
We are excited, because this individual brings a Ridglea background and Presbyterian horizon 
into the position, with degrees from Presbyterian schools. 
  
As with most “new hires” there may be some “getting to know you” bumps along the way, but we 
think those will be minimal, due to relationships and experiences already forged within our  
congregation. 
  
Friends, please welcome Ms. Emily Everts as the Children and Youth Ministries Coordinator for 
Ridglea Presbyterian Church. 
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Your Session Invites you to  
Follow these simple steps: 

 
1. Find your passion  

2. Find your  Team/COMMITTEE 
3. Identify your meeting night 

4. Get Involved! 

2nd Sunday of the Month  
October 8, 2023        11:45 a.m. 

Board of Deacons: Focus on Members 
      Lynne Payne, Moderator 

2nd  Tuesday of the Month  
October 10, 2023   6:15 p.m. 

Christian Education:   Focus on Learning and Growing 
Susan Everts, Chair 

 1st Tuesday of the Month 
October 3, 2023   7:00 p.m.  &  Zoom 

Fellowship Team:  Focus on Social Gatherings 
Beth Duncan,  Chair                                     

2nd  Wednesday of the Month 
October 11, 2023  5:30 p.m. 

Commitment Team:  Focus on Guests 
Mary Fisher, Chair 

1st Wednesday of the Month  
 October 4, 2023   5:30 p.m. 

Worship Team:   
Focus on Sunday & Special Services 

Durinda Walker,  Chair  

2nd Wednesday of the Month 
October 11, 2023   6:30 p.m. 

 Building & Equipment :  
Focus on Physical Structures 

    George Tischler, Chair 

1st Thursday of the Month 
October 5, 2023    6:00 p.m. 

Personnel:  Focus on Staff Support 
   George Tischler, Chair  

 2nd Thursday   
(week prior to  Session Meeting)   

6:00 p.m.  -   Zoom 
Finance & Budget:  Focus on Stewardship 

Reeve Van Nostrand, Chair 

2nd Tuesday of the Month 
October 10, 2023  6:00 p.m. 

Outreach Team: Focus on Mission 
 Marji Raunikar, Chair   

3rd Thursday of the Month 
October 19, 2023     

7:00 p.m.—RPC Sanctuary & Zoom 
Session Meeting 

Pastor Roger Harwerth, Moderator 
 
 

Clerk of Session    
          Karen Landon 
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RIDGLEA PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

5000   SOUTHWEST BOULEVARD 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS    76116 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

T
h

e
 n

e
x

t  
n

e
w

sle
tte

r  
d

e
ad

lin
e

  
w

ill b
e

  
 O

cto
b

e
r 19

, 20
23  

at n
o

o
n

. O
cto

b
er, 2

0
2

3
 B

irth
d

a
y

s 

 G
o
d

frey 
 

 

 C
lew

o
rth

 
 

 

 L
ittle 

 
 

 C
a

m
p

b
ell 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 C
lew

o
rth 

 
 

R
o

d
rig

u
ez 

 
 

 C
u

rtis 
 

 

 R
ea 

 
 

D
o
r
m

a
n
 

 
 

 L
u

ck
ett 

 
 

 A
ltm

a
n
 

 
 

 T
h

o
m

a
s 

 
 

 B
a

k
er 

 
 

 
 

 

 B
ird

w
ell 

 
 

 H
o
w

eth
 

 
 

W
a

k
efield

 
 

 

S
h

a
n

k
 

 
 

 G
ro

u
lx 

 
 

 M
a
rch

a
n

t 
 

 

 L
o
n

g 
 

 

 S
a
n

d
fo

rd
 

 
 


